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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Firstly, can I say a huge thank you for all of your donations to the Earthquake 

appeal.  We managed to raise a total of £1001.67! We have also delivered all the 

clothing donations to our distribution centre contacts.  It is really great to know 

that our community can rally together to help those in need in such a short 

timeframe.  I felt a huge amount of pride having a car full of bags to drop off to 

the collection venue, knowing they will go to help the families that have been 

devasted by this disaster. 

Attendance 

I updated you last term with our concerns around Attendance, in 

particular our Persistent Absenteeism.  Last academic year, the National 

Averages for attendance was 95.4% and the Persistent Absenteeism 

was 12.1%.   

In our December Newsletter, our attendance percentage was 92.8% 

and Persistent Absenteeism level was 22.8%. Our year to date figures 

have since improved and our attendance figure is at 93.5% with our 

Persistent Absenteeism rate is now 20.7%  

Thank you for your continued  help and support in improving these attendance figures, it is very much appreciated.  

Academisation Update 

Our academistation application has been submitted and we are on the agenda for the Regional Advisory Board on 

February 23rd.  As soon as I have any further updates I will let you know.  Fingers crossed that the next stage of the 

process can begin. 

Library Update: 

Here is a sneaky peak of part of the wall wrap that will be installed in 

the library during half term.  The children have been heavily involved 

in the design features, book choices and feedback process.  We were 

on version 5 by the time I approved the final design, so I am 

confident it will look great!  Hopefully the children will be as excited 

as the adults to visit the new library after half term. 

We have also appointed a school librarian that will be in the library 

during all the timetabled sessions to help support children choosing books they will enjoy. 

Have a restful break! 

Thank you for your support 

Matt Hickey 

Headteacher 























 

Time has flown and we are already two months into 2023! 

Thank you for the generous donations of food and clothing for distribution via the Highwood Help Hub. 

Please use the confidential HHH@highwood.wokingham.sch.uk address, if you think your family would 

benefit from accessing this.  If we are unable to help in any case, we can always help with signposting to 

other agencies.  

Please visit the relaunched   Parent Support Advisor/ Family Support Worker pages on Highwood School’s 

Website to find information on local events, support and courses available to parents including infor-

mation on the 'Introduction to Phonics for Key Stage 1 Parents' 3 part course, being run at Highwood 

School by the Adult Learning Service. 

 

We hope you have a restful and enjoyable half term break. 

Lucy and Mrs Padbury 

Local SEND Support 

 

 

 
Information, support & 

what’s on locally for SEND 
families. 

https://
www.wokingham.gov.uk/local-
offer-for-0-25-year-olds-with-
additional-needs/ 

 
Provide free, confidential, 

impartial SEND advice, guid-
ance and support. 

www.sendiasswokingham.or
g.uk 

  

 
Specialist support for local 

Families who have Children & 
Young People with Special 

Needs parentingspecialchil-
dren.co.uk 

 
ASSIST Team 

Autism Spectrum Service for 
Information Support and 

Training 
  

Who we are:     

 

Lucy Sayer – Family Support 

I support the pupils in school and their families. This includes putting together a timeta-
ble of information events, training and social events that we can all, (current restrictions 
allowing!), enjoy as a school community. I’d also welcome any ideas you have about 
events, so please get in touch if there is anything you think would benefit the families of 
Highwood School. 

  

 

Mrs Padbury - Special Educational Needs Coordinator (SENCo) 

A special educational need/ and or disability (SEND) can cause barriers to a child’s learn-
ing. My role in school is to identify the children’s strengths and manage any extra needs 
they may have. I liaise with teachers and teaching assistants to help support the pupil’s 
needs and discuss appropriate actions that will help reduce any barriers to their learning. 
If you have any SEND concerns, please initially talk to your child’s class teacher. 
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Information for parents 

 

ASDA café: Kids eat for £1.  

 

Bella Italia: Kids eat for £1 with the purchase of an adult main course. Available between 4pm to 6pm 

Monday to Thursday.  

 

Bill’s: Kids eat free at Bill's all day from February 13 to 24 when an adult orders any main dish (breakfast, 

lunch or dinner).  

 

Cafe Rouge: Children’s menu for just £1 with every adult who purchases a main course.  

 

Carluccio’s: Kids eat for £1 from February 10 to 26 with a paying adult.  

 

Dobbies: Kids eat FREE when an adult purchases a meal, from noon. 

 

IKEA: Kids eat from 95p every day from 11am starting February 11. 

 

Morrisons: Kids eat free at cafe when an adult spends £4.50 or more on a meal.  

 

Pausa Cafe: Kids eat free Monday to Friday after 3pm with every £4 spent.  

 

Premier Inn: Kids eat free when an adult orders an all-you-can-eat breakfast from £9.99. 

 

The Real Greek: Kids eat free every Sunday for every £10 spent by an adult  

 

Travelodge: Kids aged 15 and under eat free with a paying adult. 

 

YO!: Kids eat FREE this half term at YO! from February 13 to 24 February 2023 with a minimum spend of 

£10. 

 



Reminders   

EARRINGS 

 

Please note that our school policy is for earrings to be removed for PE, for the 
health and safety of the children.  

 

It is recommended that ear piercing is only done in the first week of the summer 
holidays to allow the time for them to settle.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

School uniform can be purchased direct from our supplier Michael 
Hope at the following link     

We now only have cardigans and a few larger size jumpers left and small size PE 
tops available to order via SCOPAY.   

School dinners 

Children in Reception, Years 1 & 2 are entitled to universal free school 
meals, funded by the government. If your child would like a school din-

ner please let the class teacher know and this will be booked for them.  

Children in Nursery, Years 3 to 6 are required to pay for dinners. The price of a 
school dinner is £2.30 per day. Payment should be made via SCOPAY in advance.  

If you think your child may be eligible for benefits related free school meals  
please contact the school office for a form.  

ABSENCE 

Please contact the school office by 9.30am if your child is absent stating the rea-
son for the absence. This can be done via ParentMail or by phone on 0118 

9265493. 

If your child is going to be late and requires a hot dinner this must be booked by 
9.30am.  

All requests for leave of absence must be made on the absence form available 
from the school office. Routine appointments should be made outside of school 

time. 

Please see the latest Attendance Policy on the school website regarding Penalty 
Notices. 

https://www.michaelhope.co.uk/products/school-shops/highwood-primary-school/highwood-primary-school



